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(b) Dr. Chang Po-Ling, president of Nankai University, Tientsin, to 
be granted $2000 in each of the years 1928 and 1929, for the appointment 
of a research professor who will act with the Nankai Committee on Manchu­
rian studies in order to prepare material concerning the sociological and 
economic aspects of the Manchurian problem, with special reference to the 
immigration which has increased sc rapidly in the last year or two.
Chang intends to offer the position to Mr. James Yu, Sc.D. (New York), 
Ph.D. Columbia, author "The Economic Geography of Manchuria".

(c) A sum of $500 to be placed at the disposal of the Chinese 
National Council for the translation of documents necessary for these 
studies.

Dr.

(d) The Japanese Council to be informed that a sum of $500 in each 
of the years 1928 and 1929 is available to meet the expenses of Professor 
Royama if he is available to make a study of the diplomatic situation 
parallel with that of Professor Hsu.

The Japanese Council is also considering the collection and 
preparation of material relating to economic developments in Manchuria.

In addition to these decisions already taken I am recommending 
the preparation of a data paper by Professor C. Walter Young, of.Minnesota, 
who is at present pursuing his studies at Leyden University. This 
recommendation is included in the memorandum on data papers which should 
be road with this research report.

7. During the conference, Professor Hinton forwarded a letter 
to Dr. Shotwell dealing with the possibilities of student and teacher 
interchange between various universities interested in Pacific questions. 
Dr. Shotwell and Professor Hinton have been handling this suggestion wi i 
the result that the Harvard-Yenching Institute is making a survey of 
institutions dealing with Chinese studies in Europe, America and China.

Sociological Study of the Maoris cf New Zealand.

I have been in correspondence with Dr. D. B. Copland, the 
representative in Australia and New Zealand, of the Laura Spelman Rocke­
feller Memorial, concerning the possibility of recommending Mr. F. M. 
Keesing, M.A. for a fellowship in order to undertake further study of 
this subject. In the meantime the Maori Purposes Fund has decided to 
publish Mr. Keesing*s thesis on "The Changing Maori". This step has been 
taken on the recommendation of Sir Apirana Ngata, the leading Maori scholar 
and statesman in New Zealand.

9. Amateur Radio as a means of International Communication.

8.

I submitted this project to Dr. Shotwell in the hope that advan­
tage might be taken of the presence of Mr. J. E. Strachan, M.A., B.Sc. m 
the United States, but owing to the change in Mr. Strachan*s plans it was

I am making a recommendationnot possible to have the subject discussed, 
on this point in my accompanying memorandum on data papers.
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